
December 23, 2022

SUBJECT: Request for Qualifications for Design-Build Teams for the Tunnel to Ontario
International Airport Project
Addendum No. 1

Dear Prospective Design-Build Teams: 

Reference is made to the Request for Qualifications for Design-Build Teams for the Tunnel to
Ontario International Airport Project ( RFQ 23-1002870) ( the “ RFQ”), issued by the San
Bernardino County Transportation Authority (“SBCTA”) dated November 21, 2022.  Capitalized
terms used herein but not otherwise defined herein shall have the meanings given to them in the
RFQ.  This letter shall constitute an Addendum issued in accordance with Section 10 of the RFQ. 
In recognition of the value that open communications between prospective Operating System
Providers and prospective Design-Build Teams will add to the procurement process, SBCTA
hereby modifies RFQ as follows:   

1. The definition of “Restricted Person” in Section 36 is amended as follows: 

Restricted Person” means each Proposer and Major Participant, as well as any
prospective Operating System Provider under the separate Operating System Provider
RFQ process, and any Subcontractor otherwise engaged at the relevant time by any of
the same in connection with the Project, in each case including each such Person’s agents
and representatives (including Key Personnel). 

2. Section 11.2.2(b) is deleted in its entirety: 

After release of the RFQ, until such time that SBCTA announces the identity of the
Prequalified Operating System Providers, no Restricted Person will communicate with any
prospective Operating System Provider or its team members with regard to this RFQ, the
Operating System Provider RFQ, the RFP, or the Project. This restriction will no longer
apply following formal announcement of the Prequalified Operating System Providers. 

Please note that SBCTA contemplates releasing the next full Addendum to the RFQ on January
9, 2023, including updates to the Procurement Schedule.   

All other provisions of the RFQ not specifically modified by this Addendum No. 1 shall remain
unchanged.  

Sincerely, 

Beatriz Valdez
Director of Special Projects and Strategic Initiatives


